

William G Liakos Jr., MD, FAAP Margarita Macias, MD Teresa Ryan, CPNP Cynthia Amaya, CPNP-PC Karen L. Carson, MD, FAAP Lori Zink MD, FAAP Rene Moya, CPNP Stephanie Sugg, CPNP-PC Abelardo Garcia, MD John Leak, PA-C Justine Carmichael, MSN FNP-C Felipe Zanghellini MD, FAAP Rachel Whitlock DO Tracy Atkins, CPNP Brianne Rowell, APRN-CNP Deanna Henderson, CPNP-PC

813 North Washington Avenue, Roswell NM, 88201 Phone: (575) 622-2606 Fax: (575) 622-6645 608 N 1st Street, Artesia NM, 88210 Phone: (575) 746-8880 Fax: (575) 746-2416 1034 N Spring Street, Carlsbad NM, 88220 Phone: (575) 941-3854 Fax: (575) 941-3592 113 S Lincoln Avenue, Dexter NM, 88230 Phone: (575) 659-7001 Fax: (575) 734-2893 104 Park Avenue, Ruidoso NM, 88345 Phone: (575) 651-3003 Fax: (575) 808-8992

Dear Patients and Families,

BCA Medical is writing to inform you about important steps you must take if you or your children are covered by Medicaid.

A federal law passed in response to COVID-19 made sure that no one has lost Medicaid coverage since 2020 – however, changes are coming and families who are no longer eligible or who cannot be reached could lose their coverage.

What This Means for You

Medicaid is going to review everyone's coverage over several months. It is very important that Medicaid can contact you, and, if you are contacted, that you reply immediately to requests for information. If you do not respond you could lose coverage, even if you are still eligible. If you are told you are no longer eligible for Medicaid, you might still be eligible for other free or low-cost coverage.

Steps You Should Take to Stay Covered

- 1) **Update your contact information now.** Go to the YesNM Internet Portal at https://www.yes.state.nm.us/yesnm/home/index and update your information. Do this right away and any time you change your mailing address.
- 2) Reply immediately to any requests. Medicaid might contact you via text, email, phone, or mail (This will be a Turquoise envelope) to check information related to your eligibility or to ask you to fill out a renewal form please reply to these requests right away. If you need help, visit https://localhelp.healthcare.gov/ and enter your zip code to find assistance. (If you have concerns that any messages are legitimate, check them against the state's website or phone number).
- 3) Ensure you and your family have coverage. Medicaid will check to see if you're eligible for other programs if you are no longer eligible for Medicaid. However, if you lose your coverage, check for other options. Contact the New Mexico Centennial Care Program for children's coverage at https://www.insurekidsnow.gov/coverage/nm/index.html (1-855-637-6574) or the Be Well New Mexico Marketplace at https://www.bewellnm.com (1-833-862-3935) for other affordable coverage options.
- 4) Check your new provider network. If you are selecting a new plan through New Mexico Centennial Care, Be Well New Mexico Marketplace, or your employer, and wish to stay with BCA Pediatrics make sure that we are in network with your new plan.

We care that you stay covered! It is very important that you take these steps to make sure you don't lose health coverage.

Sincerely,

BCA MEDICAL ASSOCIATES